
Nautical 

 

News 

News  from the Editor 
This is it!  This is what we wait all year for.  

Summer/boating season is in full swing!  I myself am 

extremely busy, but even if I have a 2-3 hour window I 

make sure to get out on the water (unless it is a small 

craft advisory, which always seem to be my day off!)  

The newest toy we bought recently was a ball for 

pulling the tube and keeping the tow rope out of the 

water and tight.  So far it works great!   

 

Flag Officers 2022 
Commodore - Carlton Hamann    
Past Commodore – Dennis 
Wolfe     
Vice Commodore – Brett Christy 
Rear Commodore – Jay Bishop 
Secretary – Gregory Kowal      
Treasurer - Carl Waclawski 

 

Committee Chairs 
Education – Alan Freville    
Facilities – Jeff Tinstman     
House Coordinator – Kathy 

Woodward   

Membership – Tom Safford    
Race and Recreation –Chris 
Piede 
Social –George Burns III     

 
Appointed 
Ken Kuwik-Dock Master 
Larry Van Deusen-Web Master 

Chris Piede-Newsletter 

July 2022 

 

Secretary 

Video surveillance signs were installed by Greg this past 

month as you may see on various pilings in the docks. 
 

 

 

Treasurer 

Balance is staying steady in our checking account.  Carl 

reporting looking good at this time. 
 

Commodore 
 Carl H mentioned that the past Commodore’s invite is 

delayed and will be out asap.  It was also voted to 

continue to provide for  Commodores and a guest 

to the annual Commodore’s party. 
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New Business 
  Three cameras are up and running.  Thank you Carl and crew!  Here are images of what they see.  

Discussion on how to send a link to view will done asap. 

  
 

 
 

Race and Recreation 
Coming up events: 

The Lake Erie Challenge will take place July 23-24 and the DYC will be hosting sailboats 

again this year.  We will need some members to help clean that weekend, especially 

with docking and trash removal.   

 

 

Facilities 
New pump out is taking care of…thanks Dan Cassidy.  It was discussed 

running a new line/upgrade to the meter for water.  This will be in the 

works. 
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Membership 
 

Correspondence and Activity Summary 
  

  
Application for New Membership:       None for July 
                                                              
Waiting List to Probationary:               None for July 
  
Resignations:                                       None for July 
 
Probationary to Senior:                      Diane Dillon, Don Gee … carried over from June 

Phil Szymczak, Brian Seibert, Gary Belote, Rich Ciraulo … 
were approved. 

                     Upcoming:                       Aug: Fred and Tracy Smith-Dengler 
 
Senior to Life Member:                        None for July 
                     Upcoming:                       September: Joseph Butera          
            
Change in Status:                                 Scott Foley requested to go Inactive (June) –accepted with 
regret. 

                                                               
Waiting List Status:                              28 on Waiting List 
  

Orientation                                            Completed June 24th (Jay Bishop presiding) 

  

Membership Planning 2022                 None 

 

Membership Work Area Forms:          Have preliminary WAI Reports now available … thanks Carl B 
 

  

Clubhouse 
Anybody who needs hours please contact Kathy as help is needed, especially in July and 

for the Commodore’s party. 716-679-6075 or kadimore@hotmail.com 

Spouses and children are also invited to help and get hours as well! 

 
 

 

mailto:kadimore@hotmail.com
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Next Meeting date: Tuesday, August 9 , 2022 7:00pm   

 

Past Commodore 
Infrastructure meeting will be planned soon.  Bubbler system being looked into as maybe 

something additional we could add to it?   
 

 

 

 

Education 
Sailing classes were held at the DYC.  Those who participated had a great time and learned 

much.  My oldest daughter, Mia Piede, sent me some pictures shown below.  Thank you to 

Mike Swenson and Bill McCausland! 

   

        

 New Business 

Bob Price and Larry DeJonghe update as they are working on the electrical system.  It 

was requested that we have a professional inspection of our electrical system for safety.  

It was then discussed by the board that we are nearing the end of the life expectancy of 

the current electric system and it needs to be addressed soon.  A committee is being 

formed and will be meeting soon to go forward with a plan.  Because of the electrical 

issues it was also discussed to have no swimming signs placed to deter swimming near the 

club.  This was voted on and approved. 

 

   
 


